
 

 

 

 

Winkleigh Primary School 

Weekly Newsletter 
Tel: 01837 83354 

Friday 1st December 2023 

www.woodlandfederation.org.uk/winkleigh   admin@winkleigh.devon.sch.uk 

 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

The Nursery children enjoyed their visit from Animals 2U on Tuesday, they met a hamster, 

two tortoises and a Giant African Land Snail! They talked about how to care for them, their 

habitats, and favourite foods. 

Years 3 and 4 had a fantastic day at Queen Elizabeth’s College in Crediton on Tuesday. 

They spent the day orienteering, and despite the slightly chilly weather they loved it.  This 

was provided as part of the PE package we buy into using PE Premium funding.  We are  

very grateful for the opportunities QE have provided so far. 

Next week sees the start of our Christmas festivities, starting 
with Christmas lunch, Nursery Singing Concert and the  
Santa Run, don’t forget to sign up on the Gateway if you 
would like your child to receive their Santa medal.  
The children are starting to get a little bit excited! We also 
have our family breakfast and open morning on Friday,  
thank you to everyone who has ordered breakfast already, 
the deadline is midnight tonight. Breakfast is cooked to order 
so please order in advance on the Gateway if you would like 
to join us. We look forward to seeing you all there.  

Next week is final week of after school enrichment clubs for 
this term, the new programme of enrichment clubs for spring 
will be sent out by email on Monday. It’s also the last  
Nursery Stay & Play session of the year, ending with  
Christmas crafts and a special gift for every child— 
please contact admin to get your tickets; £3.50 per child.  
Stay & Play will then return on 12th January. 
 
Year 5 and 6—don’t forget to return Bikeability forms,  
places are filling fast! And Owls and Year 1— those  
selected, please return your Dental Epidemiology  
Survey replies by Monday. 
 
May I remind parents and carers that only assistance dogs are permitted on the school site, 
please do not bring your dog onto school grounds. 
 
Have a lovely weekend, 

 

 
Mrs V Fenemore. Executive Headteacher 
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A note from the Head 



 

 

DIARY DATES 
W/C 4TH DECEMBER 2023 

Saturday 2nd Dec 
 Deadline for booking School Meals, Early Birds Breakfast Club 

and All Sorts After School Club for w/c 11th December 

Monday 4th December 

 Playground Gate opens at 8.45am and will shut promptly  

at 8.55am so that children are in class ready to start their  

learning at 9.00am 

 PE kit today: Year 1 

 3.30pm-4.30pm Science Club 

Tuesday 5th December 

 PE kit today: Year 5, Year 6 

 Christmas Lunch—Nursery, Owls, Year 1 and Year 2 

 12.00-12.30pm Girls Football Club 

 2.30pm Nursery Christmas Singing Concert 

 3.30pm-4.30pm Gardening Club 

Wednesday 6th Dec 

 Santa Run 

 PE kit today: Year 3, Year 4, Year 6 

 Christmas Lunch—Year 3, Year 4, Year 5 and Year 6 

 3.30pm-4.30pm Ukulele Club 

Thursday 7th December 
 PE kit today: Year 1, Year 2, Year 4, Year 5 

 3.30pm-4.30pm Multisports Club 

Friday 8th December 

 Grand Prize Draw Entry Deadline 

 8.30am-9.00am Family Breakfast  

 9.00am-9.15am Open Morning (English & Maths) 

 PE kit today: Owls, Year 2, Year 3 

 2.00pm Nursery Stay & Play Christmas Special 

 3.30pm-4.30pm Football Club 

 5.00pm-6.00pm Primary Sports Glow in the Dark Nerf Battle 
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Emails sent this week:  Year 1 Little Wandle 27/11/23. Year 2 Spellings 27/11/23. Year 3 & 4 Orienteering at QE School. Advance 

Notice—Bikeability February 2024. Bikeability—February 2024. Year 5 Spellings 30/11/23. Year 6 Spellings 01/12/23.  



 

 

Tuesday 5th December 

Christmas Lunch 

Nursery, Owls, Year 1 and Year 2 

Children may wear their Christmas 

jumper today. If you would like to 

donate 50p towards the extra costs 

of this meal, we would be very 

grateful. A payment request has 

been set up in the Gateway for KS1.  

1st to 13th December 

Christmas Post Box 

Children can post cards  

into our fabulous festive  

post box during those  

dates. These will be  

delivered to school friends.  

Please ensure envelopes 

are marked with full name 

and class. 

Friday 8th December 

Nursery Stay & Play  

Christmas Special 

2.00pm-3.30pm 

All welcome, please come and join 

us for festive crafting, refreshments 

and a gift. Booking essential, please 

email admin to book your place in 

advance. £3.50 per child. 

Friday 15th December 

Last Day of Term— 

Class Parties 

In the afternoon, children will have 

their Class Christmas parties—fun, 

games and party food.  

Please send in a small plate of food 

with your child, to share. 

Wednesday 6th December 

Santa Run Fundraiser 

£1 to enter 

Each age group will take part in  

running, medals for all who enter. 

Payment via the Gateway please. 

 

Christmas Events 2023 

Wednesday 6th December 

Christmas Lunch 

Year 3, Year 4, Year 5, Year 6 

Children may wear their Christmas 

jumper today.  

Tuesday 12th December 

Year 1 and Year 2 

Christmas Play! 

1.30pm-3.00pm 

In the school hall. Maximum of two 

adults per child please, 

tickets will be issued in 

advance. No entry with-

out a ticket due to space. 

Wear Christmas Jumpers / Non-uniform 

all week 11th—15th December 

Wednesday 13th December 

Christmas Fun Day! 

Fun & Games and Grand Prize 

Draw. See next page for full details. 

Monday 11th December 

Owls Nativity 

2.30pm-3.00pm 

In the school hall.  

Parents, carers, grandparents of 

Owls children only invited. 

 

Friday 8th December 

Family Breakfast &  

Open Morning 

8.30am-9.15am 

Join us for a bacon roll and hot 

drink, followed by a visit to your 

child’s class to see their learning. 

Order on the Gateway please. 

Thursday 14th December 

Carol Service 

1.30pm 

Year 3, 4, 5 & 6 

In All Saints Church. 

Parents, carers, grandparents of 

children in Key Stage 2 only invited. 

Tuesday 5th December 

Nursery Singing Concert 

2.30pm 

In the Nursery. All nursery  

parents and children invited.  

Join us for a mince pie and singing. 

Two adults per child, tickets will be 

issued in advance. No entry without 

a ticket due to space restrictions. 

FOWS Christmas Jumper Sale 

3.15pm Friday 17th and Friday 24th November 



 

 

Christmas Fun Day! 

Wednesday 13th December 

Christmas Games by Year 5 and Year 6 

Working collaboratively in D&T lessons this term, Year 5 and 6 will devise, create,  

set up and run games for all the children in school to enjoy.  

This will be a “pay to play” fundraising and enterprise event for Years 5 and 6.  

Children can bring up to (but no more than) £3.50 in to school with them on this day to take part. 

 

Grand Prize Draw 
The children in Year 6 started this term busily writing thoughtful letters to many  

local and national businesses asking for donations for our Grand Prize Draw.  

We’ve had a fantastic response to the children’s letters and have already received  

an amazing selection of prizes; from tickets for fun days out,  

to restaurant vouchers and Exeter Chiefs match tickets!  

Entry Details 

£2 per entry, you can buy as many entries as you like. 

Prizes will be numbered. We will draw a name entry out of the hat,  

then draw a prize number, and match the winner to a numbered prize. 

A payment request in Gateway will be set up to purchase your entries. 

Closing date Friday 8th December 
We will hold the prize draw in school on Wednesday 13th December.  

Winners will be contacted by email after the draw and invited to collect  

their prize from the school office before the end of term. 

 

Prizes include: 

Exeter Chiefs Match Day Ticket; Milky Way tickets; Graylings vouchers; Kents Cavern 

membership; Trago Mills voucher; Interior Design Consultation voucher; Wildlife &  

Dinosaur Park tickets; Cheese Factory hamper; RHS Rosemoor tickets; Waie 2 Play  

voucher; Sam’s Cider gift; 2-day Pleasure Fishing ticket; and many more... 
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This week we have continued with our jungle animal theme! The children have been creating 

their own models of animals, counting animals making sure they say one number name per  

animal and they have practised their cutting skills by making jungle animal puppets.  

We thoroughly enjoyed our visit from 'Animals 2 U' on Tuesday who brought Harvey the  

hamster, Slip the Giant African Snail and a pair of tortoises called Timothy and Tortellini!   

The children enjoyed learning about each of the animals and listened beautifully!  

We have also started to think about Christmas! This has included singing lots of songs that  

we are looking forward to sharing with you on Tuesday 5th December.  With regards to the 

Christmas concert on Tuesday 5th December—All children are welcome and you should have 

received your tickets, please remember to bring them on the day. If your child is not in session 

at that time please turn up with them when it starts at 2.30pm. We really hope all the children 

can attend.  

Have a wonderful weekend!  

The Nursery Team   

SHARING OUR LEARNING AND A MESSAGE FROM THE TEACHERS 

THE LEARNING ZONE 

Nursery (Squirrels & Hedgehogs)—Mrs Stapley 
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SHARING OUR LEARNING AND A MESSAGE FROM THE TEACHERS 

THE LEARNING ZONE 

Owls Class—Mrs Bourner 

This week in Owls Class the Christmas spirit is most definitely beginning to take over!   

The children were very excited to receive a letter from Santa on Tuesday and have all  

begun writing their own letters back. We are hoping to walk up to the Post Office next  

week to post our letters once we have finished writing them.  

In maths this week, the children have been finding ways to compose numbers using salt 

dough, natural materials and multilink cubes and have been talking about how they can  

‘see’ numbers and how they can arrange the same amounts in different ways.   

It has been wonderful to see the children beginning to use their phonics knowledge  

independently this week and we have seen tricky words, CVC words and even short  

sentences cropping up everywhere.  Well done Owls, what amazing work!   

The children have been busily preparing for our Christmas play on the 11th December,  

singing songs, acting out their parts and painting scenery.  They are very excited about  

sharing The Nativity story with you all.   

Next week will be our assessment week so there will be no new phonics sounds or tricky 

words taught.  Have a restful weekend Owls ready for plenty more festive fun next week!  

As we will be having our Christmas lunch on Tuesday along with our dress rehearsal,  

there will be no PE lesson for Owls Class on Tuesday.  



 

 

 
SHARING OUR LEARNING AND A MESSAGE FROM THE TEACHERS 

 

THE LEARNING ZONE 

Year 1— Mrs Keast & Mrs Betts  

In English we have been writing our shared story based upon ‘Daisy Doodles’. We have been 
learning how verbs can be used to describe how an animal moves and we had fun thinking of 
lots of different words with a partner. Some of our favourite words were ‘scampering’ ‘bobbing’ 
and ‘gliding’. We will try and use these in our writing next week to create some interesting  
stories. 

In Maths we have been learning about 2D and 3D shapes. We have enjoyed opportunities  
to explore the different shapes and have used them to create some models and pictures.  
Our discussion about shape includes thinking about the number of sides and corners/vertices 
each one has. 

In Design Technology this week we designed a moving calendar which will feature a  
Christmas design. We put all our previous learning into practice by considering how we  
would make part of our picture move. We have created some original design ideas which  
feature wheel mechanisms, levers and sliders. Next week we will be making the calendars  
and then evaluating how it went. 

Thank you to everyone who contributed to our cake sale this week, it is greatly appreciated.  
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Year 2—Mrs Rowcliffe & Mrs Manning 

This week the Year 2s have been busy with their tests. They have worked  
really hard and focussed well and with a really mature frame of mind.  

The children have been busy learning the school play. The characters are  
really developing and the children are adding personal touches being mindful 
about the audience. Tickets for the play will be sent home next week. 

In Science, they have drawn from knowledge that they gained on their school 
trip last and remembered what a coastal environment was like. They thought 
about the animals and plants that survive there. The children loved making 
their layered fridge magnets in DT.  

In RE, they have thought about how Christians believe God created the 
world—and how they, as responsible citizens can look after it through  
reducing, reusing and recycling.  

In History, they have been comparing the equipment used for Polar  
Expeditions now, compared to what explorers would have used a hundred 
years ago. They had interesting and well observed discussions about the  
past and now, showing a good understanding of the differences.  

Next week, we will be back on the normal schedule of English and Maths and 
we will continue the daily Christmas play rehearsals! 

 



 

 

 
SHARING OUR LEARNING AND A MESSAGE FROM THE TEACHERS 

 

THE LEARNING ZONE 
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Year 3—Mr Slocombe 

We have been busy this week, completing our end of term assessment quizzes as well as  
visiting QE on our postponed orienteering trip! Luckily, we had a dry day to enjoy exploring the 
grounds of QE in Crediton. The children all behaved impeccably and took part in each of the 
challenges that had been planned for them to develop their orienteering skills.  

On Monday, in English we worked on our comprehension of the text 'Mog's Christmas  
Calamity.' Maths has seen us learn about dividing by 3 and the 3x table this week. We  
have applied our knowledge of the times table facts up to 12 x 3 to help our work out more 
challenging questions.  

History involved learning about the Ancient Egyptian Gods and Goddesses. We each chose 
one to draw and paint, representing their role in the civilisation. In science, we learnt about air 
and water resistance, applying this to create a force diagram.  

We were very excited to find that the classroom had been decorated for Christmas this  
morning, with lots of things to look forward to over the next couple of weeks!  

Have a super weekend and I look forward to seeing you all on Monday!  

Year 4—Miss McLean 

Year Four have worked incredibly hard this week to complete their quizzes. They also had  
a fantastic day on Tuesday attending the postponed orienteering event. The children  
thoroughly enjoyed the trip and all joined in with the various orienteering activities and  
races throughout the day. 

This week we have also started our Christmassy sequence in English by reading ‘The Show 
Globe’. The children had a go at plotting the key events in the story and making a story map 
with small illustrations. 

In D&T on Thursday, the children used their designs from last week to make their own  
pizzas. Next week, they will have the opportunity to evaluate what they have made. 

In history, we learnt about what daily life was like for the Maya. We knew that most people  
in the Mayan civilisation were farmers but also found out that they used cacao beans as a  
currency, and they made a special ‘hot chocolate’ drink which they flavoured with vanilla  
and honey. 

Well done Year Four for all your hard work this week, have a wonderful weekend!  



 

 

 
SHARING OUR LEARNING AND A MESSAGE FROM THE TEACHERS 

 

THE LEARNING ZONE 

Year 5—Mr Walter 
Year 5 have done brilliantly this week with their first NFER quiz week of the year. Everyone 
showed resilience in their mature attitude to a different classroom environment. Elsewhere 
this week, we have continued our work with Year 6 in DT constructing our Christmas games, 
with our focus this week on how we can use glue guns to join mitre joints.  

In PHSE, we have discussed different stereotypes that are in our society, highlighting the 
importance to prevent these from being said. Additionally, in RE we have focused on the 
Shahadah which extends our learning on the five pillars of Islam.  

It is a December!!! I cannot quite believe it! We have been busy creating ideas to decorate 
our classroom to kickstart the festive season. Furthermore, we are excited for the Santa run 
and Christmas dinner (6th) and have been rehearsing our songs and readings for the  
service in the church (14th), we look forward to sharing them with you.  

Have a great weekend everyone!  
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Year 6—Mr Davis 

It has been assessment week in Year 6 this week. The class have undertaken the end of Key 
Stage assessments from 2022 - a reading paper, a grammar paper, a spelling paper and 
three maths papers. I have to say how impressed Mrs Gent, Mrs Nicks and myself have been 
with the children's efforts and resilience when encountering these sort of assessments for the 
first time. I know that they are all relieved that the week is over but it is an important week as 
it provides a great snapshot of where the children are with their learning now.  

In Science this week, the children carried out the electrical experiments that they planned last 
week. Their focus was to consider what sort of data they were going to collect and how they 
were going to present their results.  

In History, Year 6 have learnt about the wives of the Tudor King - Henry VIII. They learnt how 
he manipulated the law and the church to change is marriages and finished the lesson by  
creating 'Top Trump' cards, one for each wife! This week's RE lesson involved researching 
how the Judeo-Christian bible describes Heaven and Hell and how this relates to the world 
we live in. The children created a two-page spread of their research.  

Finally, as it is the end of November, the children have been decorating their classroom in 
preparation for Mrs Fenemore's Christmas classroom competition. Hopefully we are in with  
a chance! Have a great weekend.  
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GLOW IN THE DARK 



 

 

 

STARTING SCHOOL IN SEPT 2024 

ADMISSIONS 

Page 12 of 18 



 

 

BEFORE SCHOOL 

WRAPAROUND CARE 
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BEFORE SCHOOL 

WRAPAROUND CARE 
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ALL SORTS AFTER SCHOOL CLUB PROGRAMME OF ACTIVITIES 

WRAPAROUND CARE 

Page 14 of 18 



 

 

 

AFTER SCHOOL 

WRAPAROUND CARE 
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ALL SORTS AFTER SCHOOL CLUB 
Come and join us for fun and games after school every day during 

term time. Sessions available from 3.30pm-5.30pm. £5 per hour. 

We have set activities available every day, but will adapt what’s on 

offer depending on the children’s preference. For example, art and 

craft is always on a Wednesday but can be provided any day of the 

week at the children’s request. 

Snack is provided every day (except Thursdays when we eat what 

we cook!) and children are encouraged to make their own snack. 

—Let your imagination reach new 

heights! What will you build with Lego, K-nex, marble runs and more. 

 TUESDAYS and FRIDAYS—we start with outdoor 

play, then move inside for All Sorts’ Family Tea (children can make 

their own sandwiches) followed by board games, circle games, cards 

and more. 

 WEDNESDAYS will have a different theme each 

week, from painting and paper art, to stencils and sewing, there’s 

something for everyone to enjoy. Art and craft is available every day 

for those who choose it. 

 THURSDAYS—we have a different theme each week... 

4th Jan—National Spaghetti Day...Spaghetti Bolognese on the menu 

18th Jan—it’s Pastry week—let’s make pain au chocolat 

25th Jan—Burns Night—Cranachan (traditional Scottish dessert) 

1st Feb—Pancakes to celebrate Pancake Day 

8th Feb—Valentine’s Day biscuits 

22nd March—celebrating Chinese New Year 

 



 

 

 

AUTUMN/WINTER MENU 
FROM 30TH OCTOBER 2023 
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ADVICE FOR PARENTS 
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Reporting Absences 

To report your child absent please do so by telephoning the school  

and choosing Option 1 to leave a message on the absence line.  

You can also report an absence through the Gateway app.  



 

 

 

You may be eligible for pupil premium funding for 

Winkleigh Primary School, which entitles your 

child/ren to receive Free School Meals.  

If your circumstances have changed and you are now in receipt of one or more 

of the following: 

 Universal credit (provided you have a net income of £7400 or less) 

 Income support 

 Income-based jobseekers’ allowance 

 Income-related employment and support allowance 

 Support under Part IV of the Immigration and Asylum Act 1999 

 The guaranteed element of state pension credit 

 Child tax credit, provided that you are not also entitled to working tax credit 

and have an annual gross income of £16,190 or less 

It takes less than a minute to apply.  

Visit the following website:  

https://www.gov.uk/apply-free-school-meals 

or call the Education Helpline on 0345 155 1019. 

If eligible, please send a screenshot of your confirmation to  

admin@winkleigh.devon.sch.uk 

Families with children in Key Stage 1 

who are eligible are encouraged to 

apply as the funding is in addition to      

Universal Infant Free School Meals! 
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